www.mundyroad.ca
Mundy Road PAC Annual General Meeting –Monday, May 31, 2010

In Attendance: Teresa Battista, Dalene Schulz, Renee Wick, Diane Hayward Meek, Keith Scheibal, Lori LaCroix, Edna Fong, Teri Towner, Suzanne Clements, Ingrid Davitt, Sheela Amudhanar, Shannon Antunes, Mary Babcock, Kathy Anderson, Hilary Drexel, Stephanie Kane, Shawna Gunnarson, Ernie Venn, Michelle Meech, Robin Juergensen, Colleen Roberts, Nicole Schenato, Bryanne Duncan.
Staff:  Kelly Zimmer, Kim Kroeker, Ken Porter, Joy Moscone, Dave Reis, Suzanne LaFleur.
Student Guests: Nathan Anderson, Christopher Venn, Madeleine Meech.
7:00m pm    Welcome and Introductions.

Approve Agenda - Motion by Robin, seconded by Dalene.  All in favour, motion passed.

Approve Minutes from April 8, 2010 meeting: Motion by Teri, seconded by Dalene.  All in favour, motion passed.

Special Presentation:  Two years ago the PAC purchased laptop computers for the intermediate students of Mundy Road.  To show the PAC how they have enhanced learning, Mr. Porter gave a Powerpoint presentation of examples of students’ work that were completed with the aid of the laptops.  Three students, Nathan Anderson, Madeline Meech, and Christopher Venn, gave excellent oral presentations about how the laptops have been helpful and appreciated.  The PAC very much appreciated hearing from the Intermediate Team and the students.
Chair People’s Reports – Teresa: thank you to all PAC members for a productive year; enjoyed being co-chair with Edna.  Thank you to: staff for your support and for all you do for our kids, to Ms. Perko’s class for staff appreciation treats in May, to staff and students for the great Parent Appreciation Tea, to all involved in the Country Fair, including the staff that came out, and to all involved in the Spring Dance.

Congratulations to students involved in the Como Lake Relays and District Track Meet.

Tennis is coming in June, and Sports Day on Thursday, June 3rd.
Principal’s Report – Kelly Zimmer
Thank you to all who come to PAC meetings this year, and to the PAC Exec.
Country Fair was wonderful family event.  

Track meet: Mr. Porter & Mr. Reis reported very well behaved students and outstanding participation.

Swarm was great cultural event – thank you to PAC.  

Coquitlam Open Learning has a new Principal in fall:  Kristen Trumley.  COL teaching days changing from Wednesdays to Thursdays.
Whitecaps soccer presentation went well.
In September 2010, students will return to former teacher for first week.   Once numbers of students and teachers are determined, classes will be announced.

Mrs. Chambers, Mrs. Cherry and Mrs. MacKay have been given lay-off notice for September.
Mrs. Joy Moscone is retiring at the end of June 2010 – has requested no formal event.
Two Olympic mascots donated to the school by the Bajcic Family from Koko’s - thank you! 
Coquitlam School District received a grant for all grade 3 students in the Coquitlam schools to receive Lifesaving Swimming Instructions.  Mrs. Johnson and Mrs. LaFleur’s class has 3 – 1 hour sessions with 2 in class theory based lessons.

Full-day Kindergarten starting September 2011.
Parking problems continue to be an issue.  Kelly asking for parents to help patrol the staff parking lot.

Next year Kelly will again be Principal of RC MacDonald and Mundy Road, however, there will be a VP at RC.
Treasurer’s Report
April 30th Treasurer’s Report - some updates will be made to the report, including gaming funds put into Future Computers line item, and Dance Revenue (approx $1,800) deposited.  We will then accept the revised report in September, 2010, or if necessary at a meeting in June, 2010.  It was determined that we have approximately $20,000 available after all promised monies have been paid out.
Presentation of Budget for 2010-2011.  Teresa presented a budget based on bringing back product based fundraising, with the understanding that will be at the discretion of the new Fundraising Coordinator.
Discussion ensued and it was decided to change the budgeted revenue for the Plant Sale to $500 and the budgeted revenue for Lunch Lady to $300.

Motion to accept budget with changes to Plant Sale and Lunch Lady revenue made by Suzanne, seconded by Dianne.  All in favour, motion passed
SPC – Robin.  ‘Action Plan for Learning Goal’ for next school year: Improve Numeracy Skills.  It has been proven that students who have a good understanding of numeracy skills in elementary school have a much better grasp of the more complex concepts of math in secondary school.
Mundy Road will be sharing costs with like-minded schools for workshops and a Learning Support Teacher (mentor).  To track students’ progress there will be two assessments – one in the fall and one in the spring.

Please see a full report from the School Planning Council attached.

Member at Large – Dalene.  Thrifty’s cards raised $2194.41.  Just shy of last year’s total by approximately $30.  Keep your cards for next year.
DPAC – Teri Towner.  Coquitlam is lowest funded city in entire province by Ministry of Education.  Please watch for, and try to attend, meetings where you can show support for improvement in Coquitlam’s funding.  Tom Grant reported that WorkSafe BC has been visiting schools and making safety upgrades.

A ‘Gifted Program’ going ahead in fall in certain schools.
There has been resistance by neighbours in the Winslow area to the new Centennial High School site.  There is an information meeting on June 9, 7:00 pm at the Centennial Activity Centre.
Teri recommends the DPAC Parent Ed nights as very worthwhile.
Teri has taken a position on the DPAC Executive.
Old Business:
Spring Dance – Teresa.  A great time was had, although the dance was not as well attended as last year. Made $1820.30; Teresa has budget breakdown if anyone wants to see it.  Teresa & Bronwyn want to say a big thank you to all who helped out, including Bryanne Duncan, Shannon Antunes, Rose & Ernie Paisley, Diane & Bruce Meek, Jodi Garofano.

Country Fair – Dalene.  Had to move indoors due to weather - a great time had by all those who attended.  Thanks to teachers and staff who came out.  Vendors were a new initiative. 50/50 won by Mike Towner. All Winners will be posted on Website and Bulletin board.  There are so many people and sponsors to thank for helping to bring this event together! Attached is a list as well as the full expenses and revenue generated.  Kelly has given authorization to post the sponsor signs in the gym or in the hallway on the way to the gym.
Suggestion was made that we do this event every year, building it into a larger event.
New Business:

a. Discussion ensued around the Teachers’ Wish List.  Suggestion made that $1000 is not enough, and we should budget more in the future.
This years’ wish list is as follows:
2 digital cameras






2 X $100 = $200.00

Replacement Batteries for laptops 




3 X $70.00 = $210.00

Cup stacking kit (fine motor/right /left brain learning and development
$600.00

LCD projector 






$600.00

Headsets for computers





30 X $12.00 = $360.

Computer Lab Upgrade





$1000

Total:  $2970.00
Motion to spend $2970.00 from general revenue to purchase items on Teachers’ Wish List by Suzanne and seconded by Keith.   All in favour, motion passed. (The $1000 wish list money is included in that $2970.00.)
b. Motion to purchase 'Habitat Space Net' from playground funds for $28,504.58 made by Mary, seconded by Dalene.  All in favour, motion passed.
c. Motion to spend maximum of $11,000 from general funds, that will be offset by Country Fair revenue and further grants we may receive, for playground site preparation.  Made by Robin, seconded by Shannon.  All in favour, motion passed. (Robin noted that she is in the process of applying for the Spirit of Coquitlam Grant, a matching grant that will be awarded in fall, 2010.)
d. Motion to purchase Emergency Bin Water: $479.76, made by Keith, seconded by Teri.  All in favour, motion passed.
e. Motion that for the 2010-2011 school year, the Fundraising Coordinator may do direct product fundraising and also may ask for donations, the amount of which to be recommend by the Fundraising Coordinator before September, 2010.  Made by Diane, seconded by Bryanne.  All in favour, motion passed.
f. Executive Members for 2010 – 2011 school year nominated and voted in as follows:
Chairperson:  Edna Fong.
Vice-Chairperson: assists Chairperson; chairs meetings in the absence of the Chairperson. Vacant
Treasurer: Teresa Battista.
Secretary:  Kathy Anderson
DPAC Representative: Teri Towner
Member at Large (2): full membership on Executive including voting rights, no specific assignment but takes on responsibilities as needed.  Dalene Schulz, one Vacancy
Communications Coordinator: Michelle Meech.
Emergency Preparedness Coordinator: Colleen Roberts.
Fund-Raising Coordinator: Nicole Shenato.
Historian: Lori Lacroix.
Hot Lunch Coordinator: Hilary Drexel.
Parent Education Coordinator: Diane Hayward Meek.
Safety Coordinator: Keith Scheibal.
Social Coordinator: Shannon Antunes.
Volunteer Coordinator: organizes a list of parents who are interested in helping in the classroom or with other school events; assists classroom teacher in choosing a class liaison.  Liaisons primary role is to support and ensure volunteers according to class needs and support the PAC if needed.  Classroom volunteers may organize class phone list for families, as well as other duties assigned by teachers.  Vacant.
School Planning Council: Teresa Battista, Shannon Antunes, Renee Wick.
Open Discussion:

Ms. LaFleur – Tennis June 14-18.  Two instructors for grades 4 & 5 as requested. Tennis will be in the PE timeslot, and all kids get four tennis lessons.  The school schedule will be altered slightly to accommodate this.  A notice will come home explaining fully.

Next year’s school schedule is on Website.  Note: two weeks off at Spring Break 2011, and November 12th, 2010 which creates a 4 day break.
PAC agreed that the Playground Committee members would be added to the Exec email group. 
Hilary will run a concession at Sports Day.  Edna will ask Tracy to order extra pizza for parents and other guests.
Discussion ensued around the recent grade 1&2 bake sale, which raised money for a field trip.  Unfortunately it conflicted somewhat with finding volunteers to bake for the Country Fair bake sale.  Thank you to Ms. Borthwick for donating baking remaining from the Primary sale to the Fair sale.  Discussed coordinating school and PAC events, so that PAC can be organized to help where able.  Eg, Sports Day concession.
Before cancelling a field trip, could teachers put out a second notice if short of drivers?  Kelly will take suggestion to teachers.
Motion to adjourn by Bryanne, seconded by Renee.  All in favour, motion carried.
Next meeting: Friday, June 18, 9:15 am. Executive meeting to set a timeline of Parent Ed dates, Fundraising dates, Hot Lunch dates, etc. for next year. 
